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Spring has sprung and an impressive number of Burnden Roadrunners have been busy during the past few months supporting races across the region. It doesn’t seem five minutes since the Duffy brothers were battling over last year’s trophy, but we are already three races into this season’s campaign and have also completed the first Grand Prix fixture of the year. In addition, a number of members have competed in other races and the Club fielded two teams in the Haigh Hall Relays.

Away from the Race circuit, there have been some significant changes to the way our sport is governed which has had an impact on Club finances.

Plans have now been finalised for the Burnden v Lostock Challenge, and our illustrious Race Captain is also making plans to take on Europe’s finest in an international fixture later in the year.

Coming up soon is the Club Coach Trip to the scenic Keswick Half Marathon. This is your chance to race in the Springtime splendour of the Lake District, and then re-hydrate with a selection of Jenning’s fine Lakeland brews – whilst someone else does the driving. This promises to be a great day out – but for the trip to go ahead as planned we need definite numbers so confirm your place today!
New look to Club Championship opener at Chernobyl 10K

Burnden Roadrunners first Club Championship race of the new season took place on 28th January at the Chernobyl 10K in Preston, and there was new face at the front of the pack.

This opening fixture of the new year saw John Knowles take maximum points in the Club Championship for the first time with an excellent run of 37:03. John also finished 19th overall in a large field of 500 runners.

Andy Staveley was 2nd Vet 45 with a time of 37:16 and 21st overall, and Brian Duffy claimed 2nd Vet 50 finishing 27th overall in a time of 37:41.

Burnden again turned out in impressive numbers and would have had more than their sixteen finishers had this popular race not been full to capacity.

Chernobyl 10K results:
	John Knowles
	37:03
	Anne Ferguson
	47:18
	Tony Connell
	55:40

	Andy Staveley
	37:16
	Shirley Ashton
	48:32
	Mohamed Kholasi
	56:03

	Brian Duffy
	37:41
	Kath Page
	51:13
	Anne Oliver
	56:31

	Andy Duffy
	38:08
	Neil Nuttall
	51:58
	Ken Beevers
	57:08

	Chris Greenall
	41:01
	Janet Canning
	54:19
	Paula Cole
	57:21

	Neil Critchley
	42:39
	
	
	
	


Burnden out in force at Lostock 6

Twenty five Burnden Roadrunners lined up amongst an impressive field of 432 runners to take part in the Lostock 6 mile road race on 25th February. This was the 25th anniversary of the popular local race and also marked the opening of this season’s Central Lancs Grand Prix.

The sharp end of the race was both fast and competitive with Thomas Cornthwaite of Blackburn winning in a time of 30:28, followed by Paul Freary (Belgrave Harriers) in 30:37 and Rick Hayman (Sale Harriers) in 30:47.

For the Burnden runners, it was also the second fixture of their Club Championship and, for the second time this season, the result did not follow the form book. Andy Staveley was the first Burnden runner home – and 28th overall - in a time of 35mins 58 secs, followed by Andy Duffy in 36:15 and with John Knowles in hot pursuit in 36:31.

These performances also saw Burnden finish as second placed team in the Grand Prix and sixth overall out of 23 participating Clubs. 

In the Ladies Club Championship, Lesley Fisher was first home in 42:41 followed by Anne Ferguson and Shirley Ashton. Burnden Ladies finished fourth out of the seven competing teams.

Several Burnden runners picked up individual prizes with Brian Duffy taking 3rd V50, Lesley Fisher 2nd L45, Jacqui Beevers 3rd L55, and Tess Harrison 2nd L65.

Full results:
	Andy Staveley
	35:58
	Lesley Fisher
	42:41
	Tony Connell
	54:20

	Andy Duffy
	36:15
	Dave Griffin
	42:57
	Mohamed Kholasi
	54:34

	John Knowles
	36:31
	John Chester
	44:56
	Paula Cole
	55:48

	Brian Duffy
	36:42
	Anne Ferguson
	45:42
	Ken Beevers
	57:18

	Martyn Pollitt
	38:24
	Shirley Ashton
	46:21
	Claire Foster
	1:00:45

	Paul Christie
	39:00
	Kath Page
	49:07
	Jacqui Beevers
	1:01:20

	Chris Greenall
	41:04
	Don Nichol
	49:17
	Tess Harrison
	1:02:03

	Alan Worthington
	42:17
	Janet Canning
	51:31
	
	

	Pete Kearsley
	42:29
	Wendy Shepherd
	53:41
	
	


Roddlesworth Roller – Abbey Village – Sunday 11th March 2007
Burnden Road Runners were well represented in Abbey Village at the testing 6 mile Roddlesworth Roller multi terrain race. Out of a total entry of 243, Burnden fielded 14 men and 6 ladies competing in their third club championship race this year. Andy Staveley, maintaining his recent rich vein of form, was first past the post for Burnden in 15th place overall and 3rd M45 in a time of 35:41. Andy was followed in by Andrew Duffy in 36:15 and Brian Duffy 36:31 (2nd V50) completing the Burnden Male Vets team which finished an excellent 2nd out of 20 Vets teams in total. First of the Burnden ladies was Lesley Fisher whose very strong run earned her the result of the day with first prize in the race’s F45 category in a winning time of 43:44.

Results : 1st Paul Freary (Belgrave Harriers) 31:24; Andy Staveley 35:41 (15); Andrew Duffy 36:15 (19) ; Brian Duffy 36:31 (21); John Knowles 36:57 (24); Martyn Pollitt 38:57 (38); Paul Christie 40:17 (54); Chris Greenall 42:21 (77); Alan Worthington 42:28 (79); Neil Critchley 43:25 (90); Lesley Fisher 43:44 (98); Peter Kearsley 45:01 (107); Anne Ferguson 46:43 (123); Don Nichol 46:44 (124); John Chester 47:55 (133); Kathryn Page 52:12 (180); Ken Beevers 57:45 (212); Tony Connell 57:55 (213); Paula Cole 58:03 (214); Jacqui Beevers 60:41 (235); Claire Foster 61:04 (237).

Grand Prix and Club Championship update

Following the Lostock 6, Burnden lie in second place out of the ten competing clubs in the male ‘A’, male ‘B’, and male Veterans categories. The Ladies team are in fourth place in their league of ten. 

Burnden also have a number of representatives in the individual placings:
Brian Duffy  

2nd V50

Dave Griffin  

2nd V55

Tony Connell  
2nd V65

Mohamed Kholasi  
3rd V65

Lesley Fisher 

2nd F45

Anne Ferguson  
3rd F45

Wendy Shepherd  
4th F45

In the Club Championship, the Men’s table currently has some novelty value with Andy Staveley getting a temporary nose-bleed perched in top spot.

Anne Ferguson is top of the Ladies championship with Kath in second place, and Lesley Fisher breathing down their necks with a race in hand.

See the links on the website for the full Club Championship tables and Grand Prix results.

BURNDEN VETS CLAIM SECOND PRIZE AT HAIGH HALL RELAYS
In a highly competitive field featuring some of the strongest clubs in the North West, Burnden Roadrunners Vets team achieved a very creditable 13th place overall out of 45 competing teams at the Haigh Hall Relays on 17th March. In the Veterans class, however, the Burnden team all ran at their best to claim second prize. 

With strong legs from Paul Christie (24:25), Andy Staveley (22:42), Martyn Pollitt (23:33) and Andy Duffy (22:55), Burnden Roadrunners Vets completed the event in 1:33:55 to finish in second spot behind the newly merged Blackpool Wyre and Fylde club.

The competition took place on a testing course consisting of four very hilly legs of around 3.75 miles each.

Burnden also fielded a second team in the competition who finished in a respectable 23rd place. We had hoped that, possibly for the first time in history, Burnden might field a “Junior” team of under-40s – but we couldn’t quite manage such a youthful turn-out and veteran Alan Worthington completed the line up and continued his very welcome return to competition wearing the Burnden vest.

The team of John Knowles (22:26), Alan Worthington (25:52), Neil Critchley (26:33) and Chris Greenall (25:13) completed the course in a total time of 1:39:54

In addition to team success, there were also individual achievements as Andy Staveley, Andy Duffy and Martyn Pollitt recorded the fourth, fifth and ninth fastest times of the day in the Veterans competition .

Andy Staveley and Andy Duffy were also the fastest veteran runners on their stages, with Martyn Pollitt recording second fastest time on his stage.

Other results

Winter Hill Fell Race

Andy Staveley           1:53:02    18th male   2nd V45

Martyn Pollitt             2:07:09    46th male   8th V45

Radcliffe 12 mile Trail Race

Andy Duffy  

1:19:20  16th male  
5th V45

Anne Ferguson
1:43:14  19th female   3rd F45

Trimpell 20 :

Shirley Ashton   
2:49:29

Recent changes to the governing bodies of Athletics Clubs
From 31st March 2007 the North of England Athletics Association will not exist and our subscriptions (covering insurance, race permits, attached race entry fees etc) will no longer be paid to the regional body but instead to England Athletics. This will work out more expensive than the old system, but these are changes which affect everyone in the sport and as a club we have voted to support them.

In recognition of the concerns of Road Running Clubs that their interests are secondary to those of the elite Track and Field Clubs, England Athletics have set up a Road Running Leadership Group under the guidance of David Bedford. This is designed to look after the interests of clubs like Burnden, and to raise the profile of road running in general.

This increase in costs highlighted the fact that we have continued to subsidise many of the Club’s activities for a number of years, and that we now need to cover some of our costs more realistically. Although we remain committed to our Membership fees being the best value in the area – and we are currently the cheapest club to join by miles – we will have to review these fees from January 2008. In the meantime, our annual membership still costs just a tenner, and if you haven’t joined yet for 2007 then join now ! Follow the website links for a membership form.

The most immediate impact of the increased fee to England Athletics is that we have decided that we must now reinstate the Monday night subs. We had been charging 50p since Nat was charging goalkeepers, but this subscription has now been updated and reinstated:

From 2nd April 2007 all runners must now pay £1 subs for the Monday night training session at Smithills. Please pay Anne F. or Neil N. who will keep a register.

Keswick Half Marathon and Coach Trip

“Probably the most scenic 13miles 192.5yards you will ever run !”

England’s most scenic road race followed by a chance to recover in some of Lakeland’s finest hostelries whilst someone else takes care of the driving. This promises to be a splendid race and a great day out, but we can’t afford to book the coach without firm bookings.

Please contact your race captains or e-mail Paul Christie to reserve your coach seat.

Race entries are accepted on the day (£2 extra fee) but you will not be guaranteed a race memento.

Benidorm Marathon and half marathon

Following the success of last year’s trip to Majorca for the Calvia half marathon, we are planning a Club trip to Benidorm on 25th November to take part in the famous half or full marathon.

At this stage we are considering using the services of Running Crazy Ltd. Whose prices Excluding Flights are published below. Currently, return flights cost in the order of £110 but November flights details have not yet been released and they could be cheaper or more expensive. 

The Running Crazy package includes :-

-   Transport to and from Alicante Airport (included)

-   Hotel – Half Board in 3 Star Hotel ideally situated to Race Start/Finish (included).

-   Race Entry (included)

-   Reception Meeting and delivery of Race Numbers (included)

-  Goody Bag & T-Shirt delivery (included)

-  After Race Party including Cabaret (included)

-  Full Results Service by E-Mail (included)

If enough people show an interest early enough, these prices could be lower. If you are at all interested in the possibility of going to Benidorm for this fabulous event, please let Martyn know straight away. The sooner we can arrange this, the cheaper it will be.

Running Crazy Prices (Excluding Flights)

(per person, on a Twin Room basis)

Single rooms add €25 (£17) per night

Runners – Everything Included         Supporters – All but Race Entry

                 Euros               £                                                  Euros             £

1 Night      €150            (£99)                            1 Night       €140           (£89)

2 Nights    €240            (£149)                           2 Nights     €220          (£139)

3 Nights    €285            (£179)                           3 Nights     €270         (£169)

4 Nights    €320            (£199)                           4 Nights     €300         (£189)

5 Nights    €350            (£219)                           5 Nights     €335         (£209)  

6 Nights    €380            (£239)                           6 Nights     €365         (£229)

7 Nights   €400             (£249)                          7 Nights      €385         (£239) 

Lostock v Burnden Challenge

A challenge fixture has been arranged against local rivals Lostock A.C. with a trophy – and local bragging rights – up for grabs and a social evening afterwards to celebrate.

The event will be a 6 mile-ish trail race and will be designed so that every second of everybody’s run will count towards the final result.

Please put the date in your diary – Wednesday 4th July.

Keaw yed City

We have amongst our membership a number of Keaw Yeds (that’s Howfeners to the uninitiated !) who could do worse than invest in a copy of a highly recommended book on Westhoughton compiled by our very own Ken Beevers. This is a fascinating glimpse into the recent past of the town and its people, and anyone who would like to buy a copy should see Ken.

Sean Green R.I.P.

Many of you will know Mick Green of Lostock A.C. whose son Sean tragically died after an accident on the M61.

All members of Burnden Roadrunners send their deepest sympathy to Mick and his family, and our thoughts are with them at this sad and painful time.
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